
 

BRADMORE PARISH COUNCIL 
Not t i nghamsh i r e  

 

This Newsletter gives a brief description of the topics discussed at the Parish meeting on 1 July 2015, and is 
available to residents (via email) or paper copy on request.  The newsletter is also sited on both noticeboards.  

The information is given as a service to villagers and is believed to be accurate, but will not be verified as such 
until the next meeting of the Parish Council. 
 

 

 CORRESPONDENCE  
 

Rushcliffe Borough Council  

The Wind Energy Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) was adopted by the Borough Council on 

9 June 2015. The document provides assistance and guidance on the application of those policies 

contained within the Rushcliffe Local Plan Pt1. For further details see 

http://www.rushcliffe.gov.uk/planning policy/supplementaryplanningdocuments/ 

 

NALC 

A welcome letter to new and returning Councillors had been received from the Chairman, Ken 

Browse. 

 

The independent Local Government Boundary Commission for England  is asking for people across 

Nottinghamshire to comment on its draft proposals for new County Council division boundaries.  A 9 

week public consultation on the recommendations began on 9 June and will end on 10 

August 2015.  Anyone can have their say on new County Council electoral divisions, division 

boundaries and division names across Nottinghamshire. See www.consultation.lgbce.org.uk 

 

British Gypsum were conducting a trial along the A60 in response to complaints of noisy lorries in 

the early morning.  Fernwood had agreed to a voluntary curfew of 30mp, not travelling in convoy 

and, where possible, would avoid sending empty wagons along the A60.  

 

Mr David Archer had written to thank the Clerk and the Parish Council for their help in correcting the 

planning oversight by RBC over 18 years ago for the conservatory and replacement windows. 

 

The Local Government Boundary Commission were asking for comment on draft proposals for new 

County Council division boundaries with a deadline of 10th August. 

 

NEW COUNCILLORS 

Kathryn Bucksmann has been co-opted to the Parish Council. 

 

RBC PLANNING DECISIONS  

Mrs J Walker    GRANT PERMISSION 

Single storey contemporary garden room extn to south west internal side of house and  

Single storey rear extension, The Farmhouse, Tofts Farm, Farmer Street, NG11 6PE 

  

Mr & Mrs David Archer  GRANT PERMISSION 

Rear conservatory and five windows (retrospective), 27 Farmer Street, NG11 6PE 

 

FOOTPATHS AND STILES  

Cllr Colwill’s report posted on the notice boards and website 

 

AMENITIES 

Litter Day Saturday 3rd October 2015, 10am outside the Community Hall.  

 

The Parish Council feel that sufficient bulbs have been planted over the years resulting in a 

wonderful show around the village and so will not be planting any bulbs this year. 

 

A sign would be sited at the top of Moor Lane warning of the presence of broken glass on the 

footpath.   

 

Volunteers were still needed for help with the flower bed on the A60. 

 

http://www.rushcliffe.gov.uk/planning%20policy/supplementaryplanningdocuments/
http://www.consultation.lgbce.org.uk/


VISIBILITY MIRRORS 

Residents had suggested the siting of visibility mirrors on blind corners at each end of Farmer Street 

(near the junction with Manor Farm Close and near the junction with Main Street).  The Highways 

Department would not permit this on Council owned land. Cllr Adair added that both the landowner’s 

permission and planning permission would be required if an individual wished to pursue the matter. 

 

POLICE PRIORITY SETTING GROUP/NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

The Parish urgently needs a Neighbourhood Watch volunteer.  Would you be able to help? 

 

A Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 2nd September 2015 commencing 7:30 pm in 

the Church Room (subject to additional meetings as necessary). 

 

If you wish to raise any points, please inform a Councillor beforehand, or come to the meeting 

yourself and speak during the open session. 

 

 
 

 
YOUR  PARISH COUNCILLORS 
 

Reg Adair Forge Cottage, Loughborough  Rd  (Chair)    Tel: 984 7412 

Roger Colwill The Old Mill, Blackcliffe Farm Mews (Vice Chair and Footpath Warden) Tel: 921 6214 

Fiona Cattell  Fircroft, 118 Loughborough Road (Snow Warden)  Tel: 984 2475 

Stella Maxwell  26 Far Street Bradmore      Tel: 984 7928 

Jaqui Nathanson Yorke Farmhouse, 130 Loughborough Rd                                     Tel: 984 7092 

Ceri Skoyles 19 Quayside Close, Nottingham        

Kathryn Bucksmann (co-opted) 30/32 Main Street, Bradmore    Tel: 984 7481 

 
Address all correspondence to   
The Clerk, Monica Mills 
“Wynyards, 35 Main Street, Bradmore, Nottingham NG11 6PB 

Tel: 9841 626  Mobile: 07423 018 572 Email: monicann@talktalk.net 
 

Parish Notices are displayed on the official notice boards in Far Street and beside the bus stop 
 
     WEBSITE  

Parish Council documents are now available for viewing on the following website:  
http://www.rushcliffe.gov.uk/councilanddemocracy/yourrepresentatives/parishcouncildocuments/ 


